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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

NOTICE is hereby given that the Thirty-Third Annual General Meeting of the Queensland 
Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association Inc. will be held at the Queensland Cricketers' 
Club on Wednesday 7th August 2002 commencing at 7.00pm. 

AGENDA 

1. Opening of Meeting and Welcome to Members and Visitors 

2. Apologies 

3. Confirmation of Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting 

4. Presentation of Annual Report and Financial Statements 

5. Speakers to Annual Report 

6. Nomination of Life Member 

7. Election of Office Bearers for 2002/2003 year 

8. Annual Subscription 

9. General Business 
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HONOUR BOARD 

PATRON LIFE MEMBER 

1968-1972 ................ T. Hiley 1969 .......................... A. Wyeth 

1972-1997 ............ R. Spence 1972 ............................ A. Scott 

1997- .................... B. Gaskell 1975 ...................... W. Mcinnes 

1976 ................... J. Newcombe 

1977 ....................... L. Johnson 

PRESIDENT 1978 ....................... T. Warwick 

1966-1972 ............. L. Rowan 1980 .......................... F. Britton 

1972-1977 ........... L. Johnson 1982 ......................... R. Crouch 

1977-1982 ............ R. Crouch 1984 ........................... L. Heath 

1982-1985 .......... M. Johnson 1986 ........................... N. Grout 

1985-1988 ......... C. Timmins 1987 ......................... M. Musch 

1988-1991 ........ A. McQuillan 1989 ...................... M. Johnson 

1991-1993 .......... C. Timmins 1990 ........................... J. Taylor 

1993-1995 ... P. Polkinghorne 1993 ....................... C. Timmins 

1995-1996 ....... R. Isherwood 1994 ..................... C. Bertwistle 

1996-1997 ........ A. McQuillan 1996 ..................... A. McQuillan 

1997-2000 ....... R. Isherwood 1999 ........................ M. Ralston 

2000-.......................... M. Jay 2000 .......................... P. Parker 

TREASURER SECRETARY 

1966-1971 ........... L. Johnson 1966-1971 .............. L. Johnson 

1971-1978 ........... T. Warwick 1971-1978 .............. T. Warwick 

1978-1980 ............ J. Strauss 1978-1980 ................ J. Strauss 

1980-1981 ........... M. Curnow 1980- .......................... N. Grout 

1981-1983 .............. B. Milner 

1983-1984 .............. D. Jones 

1984-1991 ............. M. Musch 

1991-1998 ............ P. Latimer 

1998- ............. M. Molesworth 
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FIRST CLASS UMPIRES 

** 

** 

** 

** 

** 

** 

** 

* 
** 

L. Rowan 

W. Priem 

J. Newcombe 

L Johnson 

P. Enright 

Bro. D. John 

G. Jones 

S. Doxey 

T. Warwick 

D. Lancashire 

C. Harvey 

J. Boyle 

M. Johnson 

R. Willmott 

R. Philippe 

J. Taylor 

C. Timmins 

A. Fulwood 

M. King 

P. Parker 

C. Bertwistle 

A. McQuillan 

M. Ralston 

T. Musch 

M. Jay 

M. Whitby 

J. Torpey 

G. Zimmer 

L. Musch 

B. Oxenford 

International Umpire 
Test Umpire 

Pae 5 



OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2001/2002 SEASON 

PATRON: 

PRESIDENT: 

VICE-PRESIDENT: 

HONORARY SECRETARY: 

MINUTES SECRETARY: 

HONORARY TREASURER: 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: 

DIRECTOR OF UMPIRING: 

REPRESENTATIVE MEMBE R: 

QCA DELEGATE: 

GRADE COMMITTEE REPRESE NTATIVE: 

ALLOCATION PANEL - 1 ST CLASS: 

ALLOCATION PANEL - GRADE: 

BOARD OF EXAMINATION AND COACHING: 

RECRUITMENT AND DEVELOPME NT OFFICER: 

UMPIRES' OBSERVERS: 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE: 

STATISTICIAN: 

AUDITOR: 
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B. Gaskell 

M. Jay 

T. Musch 

N. Grout 

J. Veivers 

M. Molesworth 

S. Dean, N. Farrell, R. Howard, 
L. Johnson, G. Fazen, D. White 

M. Johnson 

N. Farrell 

T. Musch 

T. Musch 

M. Johnson, L. Johnson 

L. Johnson (Chairman), 
N. Grout, R. Howard, 
T. Musch, B. Westphal 

J. Rowe (Chairman), 
G. Cubit, M. Johnson, 
T. Musch, P. Parker 

P. Parker 

M. Johnson 
L. Johnson, T. Musch 
K. Horton (Reserve) 

D. White, A. Bonner 
D. Mciver, N. O'Brien, I. Wyeth 

R. Green 

V. Knauth 
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MEMBERS OF THE QUEENSLAND CRICKET UMPIRES' AND SCORERS' ASSOC/A TION 

Argus J. 1995/96 * Knott D. 2001/02 
Aspinal l G. 1998/99 Lawrie D. 1998/99 
Barsby I. 1998/99 Laycock T. 1991/92 
Bazzo J. 1999/00 Leisemann G. 2000/01 
Bell C. 2000/01 + Lindsay P. 1984/85 
Biggs E. 1998/99 Lindsay P. 1997/98 

* Black J. 2001/02 #++ Loynes A. 1987/88 
Boland P. 1999/00 * Maierhofler R. 2001/02 
Bonner A. 1998/99 Mciver D: 1998/99 
Brown R. 1997/98 McNamara N. 2000/01 
Carney R. 1999/00 #+++ McQuil lan A. 1976/77 

* Cartwright G. 2001/02 + McShane M. 1989/90 
Castle D. 2000/01 Molesworth M. 1994/95 
Clarke M. 1997/98 Monaghan P. 2000/01 
Coleman M. 1999/00 * Moloney D. 2001/02 

* Conroy T. 2001/02 #+ Musch L. 1992/93 
* Cook A. 2001/02 O'Brien N. 1995/96 

Crook A. 2000/01 O'Rourke B. 1998/99 
# Cubit G. 1997/98 * O'Rourke T. 2001/02 

Curran A. 2000/01 Oxenford B. 1998/99 
# Dean S. 1994/95 #+++ Parker P. 1981 /82 

Dore A. 1996/97 + Payne A. 1990/91 
* Durston G. 2001/02 Popko C. 2000/01 

Eedy A. 1997/98 Prior B. 2000/01 
Ezzy J. 1999/00 Pritchard C. 1998/99 
Farrell N. 1999/00 #+++ Ralston M. 1986/87 

#+ Fazen G. 1993/94 * Roff M. 2001/02 
* Fedrich R. 2001/02 * Rostedt A. 2001 /02 

Fitzgerald B. 1999/00 #++ Rowe J. 1989/90 
Foster J. 1996/97 Sands G. 1998/99 
Gray D. 1999/00 Shine P. 1999/00 
Green R. 1989/90 + Southall N. 1992/93 
Hardes P. 1999/00 * Stewart J. 2001/02 
Harris J. 1999/00 * Strelow W. 2001/02 
Hermeston B. 2000/01 Szkutko N. 1994/95 

# Horton K. 1992/93 * Tait I. 2001/02 
#+ Howard R. 1991/92 Thompson G. 1995/96 

Hunt D. 2000/01 Tobin J. 1996/97 
#+ Isherwood R. 1991/92 #+ Torpey J. 1990/91 
* Jackson K. 2001/02 Veivers J. 1996/97 
#+ Jay M. 1990/91 * Vetsich S. 2001 /02 

Jensz M. 2000/01 Vinall D. 2000/01 
Johnsen R. 1995/96 +++ Westphal B. 1982/83 
Johnson P. 1999/00 White D. 1996/97 
Kangur J. 2000/01 Wil ls D. 1999/00 

.. Kersey A. 2001/02 Woodman D. 2000/01 
Knight K. 1999/00 Wyeth I. 1998/99 

Associate Members 
Barrie P. 2001/02 King P. 2001 /02 
Bel l A. 2001/02 Lowings M. 2001/02 
Bel l P. 200102 Rogers G. 2001/02 
Goddard B. 2001/02 Spence P. 2001/02 
Kemp A. 2001/02 Warwick M. 2001/02 

Waters G. 2001/02 

• New Members # Holder of First Grade Badge +Holder of 100 Game Badge ++Holder of 150 Game Badge +++Holder of 200 Game Badge 
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT 
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Members 

2001-2002 satv winds of change blow through Australian Cricket, and 
our Association was not exempt. Perhaps the most pleasing aspect 
was the number of "new umpires", many young, who made their way 
through the ranks as the season progressed. 

At representative level, and in Grade cricket, new names and faces 
joined the old hands, and made their mark, and this can only be 
healthy for Queensland umpiring and cricket in general. In particular 
the quality of umpires "in the wings" is a heartening omen for the 
future. One of the key pillars of umpiring improvement has been the 
untiring work of Lew Johnson in observing and critiquing umpires. 

Along with his fellow observers, Lew is bringing a professional approach to the task, which will surely 
benefit members in seasons to come. Lew was appointed "Mentor' to the representative umpires, and his 
efforts were well received by most. 

If Lew was again, our biggest loss was the untimely death of Peter Burge, Commissioner of Conduct, and 
Queensland Board Member responsible for umpiring. Mar:,y members, induding your President, benefited 
from Peter's unoompromising demands for high standards of player behaviour, and his unqualified support 
of umpires. Mrs Joan Burge and son John were weloome guests at our Annual Dinner, where Mrs Burge 
presented the a-.Nards to the finalists and winner of the Bob Spence Medal, a role Peter had performed for 
many years. 

With Peter's passing, we weloomed Mr Allan Border as our new Board Member, and Mr. Ron Armer as 
the new Conduct Commissioner. 

While space will predude mention of many deserving people, Don White cannot be overlooked for another 
big year at the head of the social oommittee. Don and his oommittee are there at every meeting, selling 
drinks, flogging raffle tickets and generally making our meetings so mum more pleasant. Well done, you 
blokes! 

Commendations also to Judy Harris and friends who oontinue to train and enoourage people in the Gentle 
Art of Sooring. 

Many thanks to all members of the Executive for their oontributions throughout the year. There was often 
debate on matters of import, but I am pleased to think that generally, final outoomes were in the best 
interests of our members. 

Lastly, thanks to all members for your interest/support/criticism through the year. In the season ahead I urge 
you all to stay interested and involved in the affairs of your association. Remember, decisions are made by 
people who tum up! 

Mimael Jay 
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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT 

The year 2001-02 welcomed Ross Howard and Gary Fazen to the Executive Committee, with all other 
Executive positions unchanged. The Association wishes to thank long serving Executive Committee 
members, Ray Isherwood and Alan Loynes for their many years of service in this c.apacity. The Committee 
met monthly to conduct the business of the Association. The main items of business discussed were: 

Queensland Cricket Strategic Plan 
Early in the season our Executive met with the Queensland Cricket Board to continue discussions on 
where other Umpires' and Scorers' Associations should fit in the · structure of the Queensland Cricket 
Umpires' and Scorers' Association. As a result, a sub committee was formed to gather the names and 
addresses of umpires throughout Queensland for insurance purposes and also to obtain an up to date 
record of Office Bearers. Secondly, a questionnaire was distributed to ascertain what the. Country 
Associations wanted in a restructuring and what their relationship was with their relevant Cricket 
Association. Any information we received was passed onto Queensland Cricket for their consideration. It is 
hoped that during the 2002-03 year, slight modific.ations will be made to our Constitution to better reflect the 
position of other associations within our structure. 

Reserve Observer 
Queensland Cricket agreed to our Association having a reserve observer who would be used when one of 
our regular observers was unavailable. By consistently having three observers, this allows for our members 
to be seen more often, which c.an only improve our umpiring. 

Name Badges 
All new members and any other members who wanted them were given plastic name badges. This 
initiative allows umpires to wear these badges to meetings and more importantly while they umpire. 

Test Umpires' Reunion 
Our Association was happy to assist financially any of our Test umpires who attended the Reunion in 
Sydney in January 2002. 

Associate Members 
The Executive welcomed all umpires of the Sub-District Umpires' Association as Associate Members of our 
Association. The Sub-District Association has worked dosely with us over the last five years and when 
possible any excess umpires would afficiate in the Sub-District Competition. We also allocate some of our 
members to their finals. 

Property 
Our property officers, Greg Cubit and Steve Dean, were kept busy throughout the season selling 
merchandise at our general meetings and also sending merchandise to the country. New styles of c.asual 
polo shirt and c.ap were introduced and proved very popular with our members. 

First Aid Course 
To improve our umpires' ability to respond to an onfield emergency, the Association is offering the members 
the opportunity to do a First Aid course during the off season. Queensland Cricket has recommended this 
course to members of District Clubs. 

Annual Subscription 
In the forthcoming season, Queensland Cricket has agreed to offer the facility which will enable umpires to 
authorise Queensland Cricket to deduct the umpires' annual subscription from the first instalment of their 
allowance. This will make it easier to collect the subscriptions and eliminate umpires having to worry about 
paying their subscriptions on time. 
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MEMBERSHIP 

The 2001 -2002 season saw our Association with 115 members, comprising 13 Life Members, 
91 Ordinary Members (10 Scorers and 81 Umpires) and 11 Associate Members. It was 
pleasing to welcome umpires from the Sub-District Association as Associate Members. 

Although our membership numbers appear healthy, there were only 79 members who 
officiated in one or more games when 72 are required every Saturday. Our recruiting was not 
as successful as hoped, with only 1 5  new umpires joining our ranks and unfortunately 16 
umpi.res, including a number of experienced umpires, did not renew their membership. 

Umpiring and Scoring Achievements 

Congratulations are extended to: 

• Judy Harris who has been the official scorer for 200 Queensland matches 

• Peter Parker who now holds the Queensland Umpiring record of 52 Domestic Four 
Day games 

• 1 st Class Panel - Peter Parker, Jim Torpey, Tony Mc Quillan, Bruce Oxenford, 
Lawrie Musch, Greg Cubit 

• Supplementary Panel - Norm Mc Namara, John Rowe, Tim Laycock and Jim 
Veivers 

• U 1 7  Championships - Bruce Oxenford 

• U 1 9  Championships - Tim Laycock 

Umpiring Milestones 

The following achievements were recorded by members during the 2001/02 season: 

• First Grade Debut - John Argus, Ian Barsby, Andrew Curran 

• 1 00 Game Badge - Gary F azen 

• 150 Game Badge - John Rowe 

• 200 Game Badge - Peter Parker, Barry Westphal 
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Carnivals 

We were pleased to supply umpires to numerous Games and carnivals throughout the past 
season, which included: 

• State U12 and U16 Championships 

• U 12 Development Carnival 

• The Allan Border Challenge Cup 

• Christian Brothers Carnival 

• Marist Brothers Carnival 

• GPS and TAS Games 

• Coca Cola Cup matches 

Judy Harris Peter Parker 
President of Scorers' Sub-Committee receiving recognition of his First Class record 

Gary Fazen John Rowe 
receiving his 100 Game Badge receiving his 150 Game Badge 
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ASSOCIATION AWARDS 

The Grade Awards are given to the umpires who achieve the highest average score from the 
captains in the grade they have officiated the majority of games in. In addition, the Col Hoy 
Encouragement Award and Alan Pettigrew Progression Award are given to the most 
promising new umpire and to the umpire who has shown the most improvement respectively. 

Mr Mel Johnson, Director of Umpiring, announced the top contenders and winner of each 
award. Mr John McKnoulty, President of Queensland Cricket, Mr Roger Harris and Mrs Bev 
Hoy presented the respective winners with their awards. 

The Wep Harris Award for First Grade - The contenders were Lawrie Musch, Bruce 
Oxenford, Jim Torpey and Jim Veivers. The winner was Lawrie Musch who is an 
experienced First Grade Umpire, holder of a First Grade Badge and on the First Class Panel. 
He was only able to officiate in seven First Grade games due to First Class commitments. 

Second Grade Award - There was strong competition for the award in this grade. The 
contenders were Peter Boland, Andrew Bonner, Andrew Curran, Alan Loynes and Jim Tobin. 
The winner was Andrew Bonner who is in his 4th season of umpiring and 2nd season in this 
grade. He officiated in all matches with nine of these in Second Grade. 

Third Grade Award - The contenders were Jack Ezzy, Peter Monaghan, Geoff Thompson, 
Don White and lain Wyeth. This award went to Geoff Thompson, a very experienced umpire 
who joined our Association in 1995. This season Geoff officiated in every round including 
eight in Third Grade. 

Fourth Grade Award - The top contenders were John Foster, Jay Kangur and Peter 
Johnson. The award went to Peter Johnson who is officiating in only his second season. He 
stood in nine Fourth Grade matches. 

Fifth Grade Award - The contenders were Evan Biggs, George Durston and Chris Pritchard. 
The winner was George Durston who returned to umpiring this season after an absence of a 
number of years. George officiated in all games, ten in Fifth Grade. 

Under 18 Grade Award - The contenders were Ross Brown, Michael Clarke and Peter 
Lindsay. The winner was Ross Brown who is an experienced member of five years. Ross 
prefers to officiate in the U18 grade where he is highly respected by the players. He officiated 
in ten games. 

Alan Pettigrew Award - The winner was Damien Knott who is in his first season with our 
association having previously umpired in Canberra. Damien, who officiated in all grade 
matches began in Fifth Grade, did six games in Fourth Grade and then four games in Third 
Grade. 

Col Hoy Award - This award is donated by the Cricket Society in memory of former Test 
umpire, Col Hoy. This year, the winner was Shane Vetsich who had a successful first 
season. He officiated in ten grade matches, three in U18, two in Fifth Grade and five in 
Fourth Grade. 
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HONOUR BOARD FOR ASSOC/A TION AWARDS 

First Second Third Fourth Fifth 

Grade Grade Grade Grade Grade 

A. McQuillan M. Wylie J. Torpey A. Payne C. Brown 

R. Isherwood J. Torpey K. Horton C. Brown M. Robinson 

R. Isherwood G. Zimmer M. Barton N. Southall D. Woodlock 

C. Bertwistle D. McGrath K. Beasley T. Whiter M. Smi th 

C. Bertwistle E. Edwards M. Molesworth S. Dean G. Heffernan 

J. Torpey D. Vinall N. Gilloway B. Ryan N. O' Br ien 

J. Torpey S. Dean J. Maclean P. Lavallee G. Bailo 

J. Torpey P. Lavallee J. Veivers G. Thompson W. Rogers 

L. Musch J. Veivers D. White P. Farley J. Ezzy 

N. McNamara R. Johnsen D. White P. Monaghan M. McShane 

L. Musch A. Bonner G. Thompson P. Johnson G. Durston 

Progression 

U 1 8  Grade (Alan Pettigrew Award) Col Hoy Award 

B. McNamee G. Townsend G. Zimmer 

N. Southall R. Kelly W. Heinemann 

P. Bell W. Heinemann D. Vinall 

J. Maclean W. Cressy B. Nielsen 

M. McGovern B. Nie lsen C. Brown 

J. Maxwell-Jones S. Dean M. Whitman 

A. Payne M. Whitman L. Stokes 

N. Szkutko B. Oxenford V. Sestito 

D. Wills P. Boland P. Shine 

R. Kinstler A. Curran B. Prior 

R. Brown D. Knott S. Vetsich 
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BOB SPENCE MEDAL 

This Award is our most prestigious award. The winner is determined on the basis of points 
allocated for attendances at general meetings and seminars, doing the re-fresher exam, the 
number of Saturday and Sunday games umpired and your average mark for umpiring. 

The winner of the Bob Spence Medal for 2001/2002 was Andrew Curran .  He was presented 
with his medal and perpetual trophy by Mrs Joan Burge at our Annual Dinner. Andrew has 
only been a member of our Association for two years after a short time with the Gold Coast 
Association. After beginning in Under 18 last season, Andrew has progressed to First Grade. 
The Association recognised his potential last season when he was awarded with the Alan 
Pettigrew Progression Award. Andrew is a very committed member travelling from the Gold 
Coast to umpire Saturdays, Sundays and attend meetings. He is always willing to officiate in 
carnivals to gain experience. 

The other nine finalists for this award were Ian Barsby (1st/2nd ) ,  Greg Cubit (1st ) ,  Alan Dore 
(2nd } ,  Ross Howard (2nd) ,  Lawrie Musch (1 st) ,  Brian O' Rourke (2nd/3 rd } ,  John Rowe ( 1 st

) , 

Patrick Shine (2nd) and Jim Torpey (1 st ) .  

Congratulations are extended to all the finalists for their efforts throughout the season. 

Our Association wishes to once again thank Roy Green for the excellent and thorough job he 
does in collating the points for this award. His efforts are greatly appreciated. 

The Bob Spence Medal Honour Board is as fol lows : 

1 984/85 
1 985/86 
1 986/87 
1987/88 
1 988/89 
1989/90 
1 990/91 
1 991 /92 
1992/93 
1993/94 
1 994/95 

1 995/96 
1996/97 
1997/98 
1998/99 
1999/00 
2000/01 
2001/02 

Merv Musch 
Don Payne 
Col Bertwistle 
Tony McQuillan 
Peter Parker 
Merv Musch 
Col Bertwistle 
Tony McQuillan 
Tony McQuillan 
Ray Isherwood 
Ray Isherwood 
& Wayne Heinemann 
Michael Jay 
Glenn Zimmer 
Michael Jay 
Jim Torpey 
Lawrie Musch 
Jim Veivers 
Andrew Curran 

The Bob Spence Medal Finalists 

Andrew Curran 
receiving the Bob Spence Medal from 

Allan Border at the Grade Presentation Night 
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PATRON'S AWARD FOR OUTSTANDING SERVICE 

These awards are given to members in recognition of their contributions to our Association 
either on or off the field. This year the Association was pleased to acknowledge the work of 
Alan Loynes, John Rowe and Michael Clarke by presenting them with the Patron's Award. 
Our Patron, Brian Gaskell made the presentations at our Annual Dinner. 

Alan Loynes who joined in 1987 is a holder of the 150 Game Badge and has held many 
positions including Recruitment and Development Officer, Executive Committee member and 
on the Board of Examination and Coaching. Alan is a regular finalist for the Bob Spence 
Medal indicating h is commitment to umpiring. 

John Rowe is another person who is regularly a Bob Spence Medal finalist. John,- a long 
serving member of the Board of Examination and Coaching, has been with the association 
since 1989 and achieved his 150 Game Badge in 2002. 

Michael Clarke has only been a member since 1997 but has been an asset to the 
Association. He is an experienced respected umpire who prefers to umpire in the lower 
grades and has been very helpful to our new members and also to the Allocation Panel. 

Congratulations, gentlemen. The Association appreciates your efforts. 

John Rowe 
receiving the Patron's Award 

from Brian Gaskell 

Michael Clarke 
receiving the Patron's Award 

from Brian Gaskell 
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DIRECTOR OF UMPIRING REPORT 

As stated last year, Tony Crafter retired and he has been replaced by Geoff Allardice who 
basically looks after the umpires' performances, Brent Silva who looks after travel and 
accommodation for the umpiring fraternity, and Peter Hanlon who is responsible for the 
Accreditation Scheme. 

Umpires at First Class level have had good support in the way of verbal and written 
appraisal of their efforts by Geoff Allardice. His support network includes the State Directors 
and coaches/mentors. 

Peter Hanlon has worked tirelessly to finalise all aspects of the National Accreditation 
Scheme. Accreditation of Level 2 ,  i.e. all umpires who are affiliated with a cricket 
association, will be available from August 1 st 2002. In accordance with the Sports 
Commission ruling, unfortunately there will be no recognition of prior learning, i.e. all 
members will be required to complete the whole course. Level 1 ,  aimed at junior coaches/ 
managers who umpire their games, school teachers and player/umpires will be phased in 
during late 2003. 

During the latter half of the 2001 -02 season, the ACB directors voted to inaugurate a 
National Umpires' Selection Panel. Allied with thjs were three panels of ACB contracted 
umpires. The three panels are: National Panel, Supplementary Panel and Development 
Panel. Although both these initiatives will benefit umpiring in general, they have the 
drawback of narrowing the chances to get to the top. Maybe State Associations (as some 
have already done) should place a greater emphasis on and reward for First Grade. 

In the ever changing face of umpiring during the early part of this decade, Country umpires 
and their Associations allied with QCU&SA will be undergoing changes in l ine with 
Queensland Cricket's Strategic Plan. This change will be mostly cosmetic with all 
Associations retaining their autonomy to a great extent. 

In a further breakthrough for Country umpires (who incidentally stack up very well against 
their city counterparts) , selected umpires were invited to our seminar on the Sunshine Coast. 
In a first for Australia, the Australian Country Cricket Championships to be held in 
Bundaberg early 2003 will be umpired by Country umpires only. To put the "final polish" on 
them, the QCCA is assembling some thirteen umpires for a specialised seminar in Brisbane. 

The job of the State Director is made so much easier by the great support from QCA, the 
QCCA and the ten zone contacts. These ten men have been instrumental in placing 
Queensland as an umpiring state way up there in Australia. 

My thanks go to all those people mentioned before and the many who support me in various 
ways. 

Mel Johnson 
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UMPIRES' MENTOR (COACH) REPORT 

It was an honour to be appointed Mentor (Coach) of the First Class and Supplementary 
Umpires by Queensland Cricket. 

Part of my job was to attend all Pura Cup and ING Cup fixtures played at the Brisbane 
Cricket Ground to observe and report on the performances of the relative umpires. The 
supplementary umpires were also observed at fixtures played at Alan Border Field. 

How times have changed from my t ime as an umpire to the present day . There was no 
feedback on performances. You were never involved or privy to Captains' Reports. 

Now the umpires, captains and coaches attend a meeting chaired by a facilitator, where any 
contentious decisions can openly be discussed. When the umpires and coaches have left the 
meeting the facilitator will be told by the captains the umpire's rating O - 10 . 

This report is then sent to the ACB Umpires' Manager, who collates the reports with those 
sent in by other State Associations for fixtures played in their State. I also have to report my 
ratings of the umpire's performance. 

At the end of each fixture I receive from Queensland Cricket a computer disk of all appeals, 
play and misses etc that occur during the game. I am then able to analyse the decisions 
made and spend time with each individual umpire on whether or not they have made the 
correct decision. 

If after a day's play an umpire is concerned about a particular decision he has made. I have 
the facility with the technology available to view the decision in question and inform the 
umpire of my interpretation. 

My congratulations are extended to all members of the panel who achieved and maintained a 
very high standard throughout the season. 

Congratulations are also extended to Greg Cubit who was appointed to the First Class Panel 
and who performed very wel l  in all his appointments. 

Congratulations are also extended to Jim Veivers on his appointment to the Supplementary 
Panel. He also had a very credible season. 

Listed later in the Annual Report are the fixtures that each panel member was appointed to 
during the season. 

Lew Johnson 
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GRADE ALLOCATION PANEL REPORT 

The 2001-2002 season has ended and I am sure that most members are unaware of how 
many selections are required to be made at each meeting of our panel, so I am listing each 
competition and the number of umpires required: 

• 
• 
• 
• 
• 

Queensland Cricket Grade Competition 
The Lord T averners One Day Competition 
The K & R Plumbing One Day Competition 
The Konica Women's Competition 
The Over 40s Competition 

72 umpires 
1 4  umpires 
14 umpires 
8 umpires 
6 umpires 

It is only with the co-operation of all members returning their green forms at the conclusion of 
each fixture that the panel, who meet fortnightly, can perform this very complicated process. 

For most fixtures we were able to allocate a full complement of umpires. The most difficult 
period was before Christmas into ear ly January when the majority of First Class umpires 
were required for Pura Cup and ING Cup fixtures. The impact of the holiday period also 
contributed to the problem. 

Below I have listed the number of umpires who officiated in each competition throughout the 
season. With more competitions/games, the demand placed on our umpires is continuing to 
increase. 

• 

• 

• 
• 
• 

• 

Grade matches 
One Day K&R Plumbing 
U 16 Lord T averners 
Over 40 
Women's 
Umpires who officiated on Sundays 

79 
20 + 6 Country umpires 
37 
8 

27 
53 

I have the highest regard for all our members who had to endure the extremely hot weather 
that was to predominate the season. Well done everyone. 

My thanks is extended to the other members of the Panel. Merv Musch for compiling lists of 
available members for selection, and processing and mailing of their allocation forms. 

To Nelma Grout for always having the Captains' Reports available. This was invaluable in 
assessing to which grades umpires were to be allocated. 

To Barry Westphal and Ross Howard for their valuable contribution when asked to review 
and report on umpires with whom they officiated. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all members who made themselves available to 
officiate at all levels during the season and look forward to your continued commitment to 
umpiring in the 2002-2003 season. 

Lew Johnson 
Chairman 
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OBSERVERS' REPORT 

From the days of Observers "hiding behind trees", we have come a long way. Umpires now 
get video footage of their game and their technique and Lew Johnson is to be applauded for 
his efforts in this regard. 

Just as we have come a long way in observing umpires , equally so the expectations of 
members with regard to observing have gone too far. Observers are only able to correct 
technique faults - they cannot make decisions nor concentrate for you. Observers are 
primarily responsible to Queensland Cricket and that involves answering requests from 
Queensland Cricket to look at grounds where games have been called off (particularly 1 st 
Saturdays), observing various teams and their behaviour and following up complaints by 
captains and umpires about grounds and amenities. 

We were the first State to have Observers and we will lead the way with us being the first 
State to video umpires in action. 

Keep your head still, eyes level and chin out during the season. Good umpiring to all. 

Mel Johnson 

BOARD OF EXAM/NA TION AND COACHING REPORT 

A successful country seminar was held in Dalby on 7 /8 July 2001 with up to 25 country 
umpires participating from the South East corner. Thanks to Wayne Blinco for his part in 
making this a success from his work and co-ordination in Dalby. 

The Brisbane umpires again headed to Maroochydore in August 2001 , where another 
successful seminar was held at the Scorchers home ground at the Sunshine Coast. Again the 
numbers were well up, proving the annual seminars are still good value for learning, and if 
the most experienced umpires gain a few pointers it has been a worthwhile exercise. 

Work for junior cr icket and schools was light for the 2001 /02 season. John Rowe attended a 
junior cricket umpires' seminar in Caboolture for 2 nights , where 1 5  people attended the 
programme. 

Training Sessions before our monthly meetings continued, with the December meeting 
having Tim Mander as a guest speaker from the National Rugby League Referees' 
Association. 

Work is under way for the 2002/03 season. At this early stage our sights are on Boonah for 
the August Seminar for Brisbane umpires. Country umpires (especially South East Qld) have 
a proposed seminar in Toowoomba in early September. 

Thanks to all who helped out throughout the year and to umpires who participated in our 
sessions - your efforts can only make training informative , interesting and enjoyable. 

John Rowe 
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SOCIAL COMMITTEE REPORT 

With the ending of the 2001 /02 season, the social 
committee would like to extend its congratulations to the 
winners of the awards presented at our Annual Dinner. I 
would like to thank our members for their k ind generosi ty 1n 
donating prizes for our raffles at the monthly meetings, and 
for the selling of tickets in our major prizes - Christmas 
hamper and the boxed bats . This year would not have been 
successful without your support. Thank you. 

A special thank you to our phantom member, Mrs Grout for 
the quality of the 'nibblies' served at the monthly meetings. I 
would also like to thank Queensland Cricket for donating 
bats autographed by the " Bulls" throughout the season. 

Members , we of the social committee pride ourselves on serving a cold beverage and 
fostering good harmony and kinsmanship. 

Don Wh ite 

Co-ordinator 

Geoff Thompson receiving his Grade Award 
from John McKnoulty 

Ross Brown receiving his Grade Award 
from John McKnoulty 

Lawrie Musch receiving his First Grade Award 
from Roger Harris 

Andrew Bonner accepting the Second Grade Award 
from John McKnoulty 
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SOCIAL EVENTS 

Bob Spence Medal Dinner 

This year our dinner was held on the 1 ih April at the pleasant venue of the Queensland 
Cricketers' Club. Ninety-one people including members, partners, visitors and guests enjoyed 
fine food, drinks and good company throughout the evening. 

The purpose of this dinner is to celebrate the end of the season and to also recognise the 
achievements of our members, with the highlight of the evening being the announcement of 
the winner of the Association's highest award - the Bob Spence Medal. 

The Association was pleased to have special guests Mr and Mrs Brian Gaskell, Mr and Mrs 
John McKnoulty, Mrs Bev Hoy, Mrs Joan Burge and her son John, and Mr and Mrs Ian 
Sturgess attend. Also we were pleased to welcome representatives from the Gold Coast , 
Hervey Bay and Sub-District Umpires' Associations. 

Thanks and congratulations to our compere Bruce Oxenford, Jim Torpey and Don White. who 
contributed to making the night such a success. 

Corporate Games 

In May, a team of our members exchanged their black and whites for all whites when they 
participated in the Corporate Cricket games. Our team did us proud, winning the first three 
games. Unfortunately after lunch, our team lost their fourth game and were knocked out of the 
finals on run rate. The team blamed the lunch break or rather what they consumed for their 
loss. 

Congratulations to all our members who participated or just came along to support a worthy 
cause. 

Arthur  Payne ,  M ichae l  C la rke , 
Pau l  L indsay,  Shane  Vetsich 

at our  D inner  

Patrick Sh ine  

G lenda Leisemann 
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SCORERS' REPORT 

Since inception two years ago , the membership of the Scorers' Association is gradually 
increasing. There are now 1 6  financial scorers as well as 3 country scorers. 

The annual advertisement encouraged Anne Rostedt, Kevin Berry and Daniel Viles to join 
our ranks and they were regular attendees at meetings. During our monthly meetings , we 
revisit the Laws of Cricket concentrating on the Laws that particularly concern scorers so that 
we are all informed on the correct book entry. This has been most beneficial and Brian 
Fitzgerald ensures that all financial and country members receive a copy of our discussions. 
Brian is instrumental in researching the relevant Laws and thanks go to him for his diligence. 

Gail Cartwright was appointed to a Pura Cup match again this season and Michelle Jensz to 
an ING Cup match. In Second XI and Queensland Women's Fire matches , the following 
scorers were appointed: 

James Bazzo, Gail Cartwright, Arthur Fitness, Denice Grey , 
Adam Kersey, Glenda Leisemann and Archie Morris . 

We are very fortunate to have this depth and calibre of scorers and thank all who accepted 
their appointments. 

During the season , John O'Sullivan became ill and we hope to see him back with Souths next 
season. 

Brian FitzGerald and I would like to congratulate all scorers for their time and efforts both in 
Club and higher honours and hope they are able to participate again next season. 

Judy Harris 

QUEENSLAND CRICKET ASSOCIATION 

The Board of Queensland Cricket did not change for the 2001 -2002 year following the 
Annual General Meeting. Subsequently, in December Alan Border was elected to the Board 
to fill the vacancy created by the death of Peter Burge. Ron Archer took over the role of 
Conducts Commissioner. John McKnoulty , long serving President of Queensland Cricket was 
made a Life Member. 

Congratulations to the Queensland Bulls who this year won the Pura Milk Cup for the third 
consecutive year. Queensland Bulls continued their dominance as the only state to win the 
Pura Milk Cup. 

Queensland Cricket has spent considerable time during 2001 -2002 making amendments to 
their Constitution which included the restructuring of the Queensland Cricket Board. 
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The Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association is greatly appreciative of the 
support given to us by Queensland Cricket. In 2001-2002 , Queensland Cricket established 
the position of Umpires' Mentor, charged with the task of coaching the First Class Umpires. 
The Board decided to pay the full amount of all umpires' allowances rather than requiring the 
Clubs to contribute. Queensland Cricket also took over responsibility for all insurance 
premiums for players and umpires. These decisions helped the clubs and our Association 
financially for which we are very grateful. Our Umpires also had their allowances increased 
by $10. 

To assist Queensland Cricket in making an award to the best groundsman. the umpires 
allocated points for the condition of the ground and pitch at the completion of each round. 

On the Grade scene, the hours of play in the lower grades were changed slightly to bring 
their cessation time closer to that of First and Second Grade. Also a new competition was 
introduced for Over 40s. Six district clubs played in this competition. 

Thanks must be extended to all Queensland Cricket staff, especially to Ian Sturgess, 
Manager of Grade Cricket, and Graham Dixon, General Manager, for their assistance 
throughout 2001-2002 . 

PETER BURGE May 1 7, 1932 - October 5, 2001 

Our Association lost a good friend and supporter when Peter John Burge died suddenly 
while holidaying on the Gold Coast in October 2001. Peter, widely regarded as 
Queensland's finest home-grown batsman, passed away at the age of 69 . 

He had been a Director of Queensland Cricket since 1994-95. Peter held the portfol io of 
'Cricket and Umpires' on the Board, was the Conducts Commissioner and also was an 
International Referee. 

He was a Life Member of Queensland Cricket, the Brisbane Cricket Ground Trust and 
Eastern Suburbs Cricket Club. In 1990-91, our Association in conjunction with Queensland 
Cricket introduced the Peter Burge Medal, which is presented to the best and fairest grade 
player annually. 

Burge played 42 Tests for Australia, 91 First Class matches for Queensland and 233 First 
Class matches in a career that spanned from 1952-53 through to 1967-68 . He captained 
Queensland on 28 occasions and was named in 2000 in the Queensland Cricket Team of 
the Century. 

Peter Burge was appointed a Member of the Order of Australia (AM) in 1997.  He is survived 
by his wife Joan, two sons Hugh and John and grandchildren. 
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PETER BURGE MEDAL 

For the first time in the history of the medal, a Wests player was the winner . Greg Rowell , 
who captained Wests into the Final of this season's XXXX Grade Competition against 
premiers Sandgate-Redcliffe, won the Medal by three votes. Rowell also claimed the bowling 
averages award, finishing with 27 wickets at 11.92. He retired from First Class cricket after 
the 1998-99 season following a career where he played for NSW, Queensland and Tasmania 
and represented Australia 'A' . 

Joan Burge, Peter's widow, and son Dr Hugh Burge presented Greg with the medal and 
perpetual trophy at the Annual Grade Trophy Presentation Night, which was held in the 
Legends Room at the Gabba. 

The other top contenders were Steve Paulsen, the 20 year old leg spinning allrounder who 
made it a Wests quinella by finishing on 16 points, ahead of 19 year old Sunshine Coast 
opening batsman Aaron Maynard (14 points) and Wynnum-Manly pace bowler Boyd Williams 
and Souths batsman Michael Sippel. 

The Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association wishes to express its thanks to 
Ian Sturgess and Queensland Cricket for their continued support to this prestigious award. 

Winners of the Peter Burge Medal are as follows: 

1 990/9 1 Harley Hammelman (Souths) 
Bob McGhee (Toombul )  

1 99 1 /92 Peter C l ifford (Toombul )  

1 992/93 Andrew Court ice (Un iversity) 

1 993/94 Adam Dale (Wynnum/Man ly) 

1 994/95 Scott Prestwidge (Wynnum/Manly) 
Peter Skuse (Toombu l )  
Domin ic Ovenden (Norths) 

1 995/96 Adam Dale (Wynnum/Man ly) 

1 996/97 Jeff Pfaff (Gold Coast) 

1 997 /98 Pau l  Argent (Souths) 

1 998/99 Mick Mi l le r  (Norths) 

1 999/00 Brendan Creevey (Sandgate/Redcl i ffe) 

2000/0 1 Dale Turner (Souths) 

200 1 /02 Greg Rowe l l  (Wests) 

Dr Hugh Burge, Greg Rowel l 
and Joan Burge 

at the Grade Presentation Night 
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REPRESENTA TIVE MEMBER'S REPORT 

This season has been my third year in the role of Representative Member, and that of liaison 
between the QCU&SA, Metropolitan and Country Umpires' Associations. This liaison 
between these Associations allows all bodies within these Associations to help improve 
umpiring Queensland wide. 

Once again, the feedback was disappointing and I cannot stress enough the importance of 
the continued improvement in the liaison between QCU&SA. This can only be brought about 
by: 

1. The continual updating of Zone and Association contact details . 

2. Regular contact between zones. 

3 .  Regular contact between Cricket and Umpires' Associations. 

4 .  Member responsiveness to issues raised. 

It is pleasing to see and hear that the standard of umpiring has improved. This is highlighted 
by the appointment of only country umpires to the Austral ian Country Championships in 
Bundaberg in January 2003. 

Seven umpires from Beenleigh, Dalby, Toowoomba, Bundaberg ,  Sunshine Coast and 
Ipswich officiated in the K & R Plumbing Competition, while Ipswich umpires also officiated in 
all Lord Taverners games involving the Ipswich/West Moreton team. The QCU&SA 
appreciated these umpires assistance and I am sure the umpires gained valuable experience 
from doing these games. 

The umpires on the Country Panel for 2001-02 were Wayne Blinco, Mark Dalgleish, Robert 
Dunbar, Christopher Legge, Gary Musch, Mark Smith, Neil Smith and Graham Stewart. 

This past season has once again been a rewarding one for myself and I look forward to 
continuing my involvement in both cricket and umpiring in the country areas. 

Neville Farrell 
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OTHER UMPIRES'- ASSOCIA TIONS 

Beenleigh Logan Cricket Umpires' Association 

Well, it has been another successful year with all games having at least one umpire per 
weekend. We also joined forces with the Redlands and Gold Coast Associations uncovering 
a couple of potential umpires. 

I would like to thank Russ Hill from the Gold Coast and Alan Stewart from Redlands for their 
support during the last twelve months. 

As an Association we are pleased that long serving umpire and stalwart Gary Musch will be 
officiating in the Australian Country Championships in Bundaberg 2003 along with our rookie 
Phil Roggenkamp. They will certainly do our Association proud. 

Alan Hargreaves 

Gladstone Umpires' Association 

The season commenced with 1 4  umpires accreditep but only nine that would be available as 
five are existing players. My goal of having umpires at all venues for at least part of the 
season did not eventuate. 

Having to supply seven umpires was a difficult task. Umpires on shift, others on holidays or 
sick meant that for the first part of the season I could only manage to get three regular 
umpires. These were allocated to A Grade games with one to Reserve Grade. This 
improved as the season progressed with a couple more umpires being available and the 
unfortunate withdrawal of two teams. 

• Two players were reported during the season. 

• More individuals enquired about obtaining certification for umpiring. This achieved 
a further seven possible umpires for the coming season. 

• The six umpires who officiated in the Finals had very enjoyable games and wish to 
congratulate all players involved in the way the games were played. 

Alan Gibson, Peter Marsh and myself (as back up) have been nominated for positions on the 
country panel of umpires for the Australian Country Cricket Championships in January 2003. 

Congratulations to Alan Gibson who has officiated in excess of 200 games. 

The goal I have set for the forthcoming season is to have umpires in all games for the first 
few rounds. 

Domenic Belvedere 
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Ipswich Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association 

Wel l ,  another season has slipped by! As far as Ipswich Umpires are concerned, it' s been a 
pretty uneventful season. I guess business as usual would sum it up pretty well. 

Unfortunately ,  numbers continue to decline. We managed to secure two new umpires during 
the season,  but work commitments , representative commitments and retirements made sure 
that we would struggle to fill games. During the off-season, we have had a lot of interest from 
ex-players as well as young players, so we can only hope that things are looking up for next 
season. 

On a brighter note , Nev ' Bumper' Farrell was awarded Life Membership by our Association at 
the 2001 AGM. Nev has given heart and soul to Ipswich cricket over a lot of years, and 
continues to do so, so it is a fitting reward. Well done, Bump! 

Another high point for the season was the appointment of Rodger Tongue to his first 1st 

Division Final. Rodger has just completed his third season of umpiring , and is highly thought 
of in various parts of the Ipswich Cricket community. 

It was suggested during the season that the standard of umpiring in Ipswich had declined. 
Whilst the numbers certainly have declined, I think the standard in First and Second Division 
has , if anything , maintained the status quo. Surely , the fact that we had our first 
representative on the Queensland Country Umpires' Panel for seven years would seem to 
indicate that things are at least headed in the right direction. 

Lastly, I would just like to wish all a happy and successful 2002-03 season. 

Mark Dalgleish 

Wide Bay Umpires' Association 

We in Maryborough and Hervey Bay are looking forward to the 2002-03 season with quite a 
few changes having been put into place. The umpires will be known as " Fraser Coast 
Umpires" instead of "Hervey Bay" and "Maryborough". 

The 'A' Grade, Reserve, Superleague and Goodchild will be known as " Fraser Coast 
League" allowing for stronger representative sides to be picked. 

Allan Embrey 
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I NDEPENDENT AUDIT REPORT 

To: The Members of the Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association Inc. 

Scope 

We have audited the attached special purpose financial report comprising the Income and 
Expenditure Statement and the Balance Sheet for the year ended 3 1  May 2002. The 
Association's Executive Committee is responsible for the preparation and presentation of the 
financial report and the information contained therein, and have determined that the 
accounting policies used are consistent with the reporting requirements of the Association's 
constitution and are appropriate to meet the needs of  the members. We have conducted an 
independent audit of the financial report in order to express an opinion to the members of the 
Queensland Cricket Umpires' and Scorers' Association Inc. on its preparation and 
presentat ion. No opinion is expressed as to whether the accounting policies used are 
appropriate to the needs of members . 

The financial report has been prepared for distribution to members for the purpose of fulfilling 
the Executive Committee's financial reporting requirements under the Association's 
constitution. We disclaim any assumption of  responsibility for any reliance on this report or 
on the financial report to which it relates to any person other than the members , or for any 
purpose other than that for which it was prepared. 

Our audit has been conducted in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards . Our 
procedures included examination, on a test basis , of evidence supporting the amounts and 
other disclosures in the financial report. These procedures have been undertaken to form an 
opinion as to whether, in all material respects, the financial report is presented fairly in 
accordance with the accounting policies described in Note 1 to the financial statements . 
These policies do not require the application of all Statements of Accounting Concepts and 
Accounting Standards and Consensus Views of the Urgent Issues Group. 

The audit opinion expressed in this report has been formed on the above basis . 

Qualification 

As is common for organisat ions of this type, it is not practicable for the Association to 
maintain an effective system of internal control over donations, subscriptions and other fund 
raising activities until their initial entry into the accounting records .  Accordingly our audit in 
relation to fund raising was limited to amounts recorded. 

Qualified audit opinion 

In our opinion, subject to the effects of such adjustments, if any , as might have been 
determined to be necessary had the limitation discussed in the qualifying paragraph not 
existed, the financial report presents fairly in accordance with the accounting policies 
described in Note 1 to the f inancial statements the financial position of the Association as at 
31 May 2002 and the results of its operations for the year then ended. 

Vince Knauth 
Chartered Accountant 

Date : 16th July 2002 
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STATEMENT BY THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

In accordance with a resolution of the Executive Committee of the Queensland Cricket 
Umpi res' and Scorers' Association Inc. , we do hereby state: 

• That in the opinion of the Executive Committee, the accompanying statement of income 
and expenditure is drawn up so as to give a true and fair view of the financial operation 
of the Association for the year ended 31 May 2002 , and the accompanying Balance 
Sheet is drawn up so as to give a true and fair view of the state of affairs of the 
Association as at that date; 

• That in the opinion of the Executive Committee, there does not exist any mortgages, 
charges or securities by or on behalf of the Association whether in the Association's 
name or not. 

Signed at Brisbane this 16th day of July 2002 on behalf of the Executive Committee. 

Mark Molesworth 

Hon. Treasurer 

QUEENSLAND CRICKET UMPIRES' AND SCORERS' ASSOCIATION INC. 

NOTES TO AND FORMING PART OF THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 MAY 2002 

Note 1 :  Accounting Policies : 

These financial statements are a special purpose financial report prepared in order to 
provide accounts which satisfy the requirements of the Queensland Cricket Umpires' and 
Scorers' Association's Inc. constitution to prepare accounts. The Executive Committee has 
determined that the Association is not a reporting entity as defined in Statement of 
Accounting Concepts 1 "Definition of Reporting Entity". Accordingly there is no requirement to 
apply accounting standards in the preparation and presentation of the report. 

Consistent with prior years the Executive Committee has used the cash basis of accounting 
with additional recognition for the depreciation of the Association's fixed assets. The cash 
basis of accounting means that income is recognized when cash is actually received, not 
when it is due to be received, and expenses are recognized when the payments are made 
rather than when a liability exists. 
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PROFIT AND LOSS STATEMENT 
JUN E 2001 THROUGH MAY 2002 

Income 
Donations 
I nterest 
Membership Fees 
Correspondence Fees 
Monthly Bar & Raffle Takings 
Annual Dinner Dance Tickets 
Seminars 
QCA Grants 
Other Grants 
Sales 
M iscel laneous I ncome 

Total Income 

Cost of Sales 
Purchases 

Total Cost of Sales 

Gross Profit 

Expenses 
Advertising 
Affi l iation Fees 
Al location Expenses 
Annual Dinner Dance 
Bank Fees 
Bar Supplies & Finger Food 
Depreciation 
Donations 
Executive Meeting Refreshments 
Government Fees 
H0 i-1orana 
Member Reimbursements 
New Umpire I ncentives 
Print, Post & Photocopying 
Repairs 
Seminar Expenses 
Stationery 
Sundry 
Telephone 
Trophies & Engraving 

Total expenses 

Net Surplus (Deficit) 

2002 
$ 

4 .00 
406 .9 1  

6 ,244 .00 
200 .00 

1 , 769. 00 
2 , 3 1 0 .00 
3 ,730 .00 

1 3 , 984 . 57 
(252 . 50$) 

3 , 1 99. 50 
1 5 .00 

5 , 1 46 .65 

80.30 
55. 00 

1 , 589.28 
6 , 3 1 1 .20 

1 83 .80 
1 , 1 73 .30 
1 , 097 .00 

1 50 .00 
1 30 .00 
64 .00 

1 , 000.00 
2 , 1 50.00 

470 .00 
4 , 1 23 .08 

1 72 .70 
8 ,628 .58 

240 .25 
222 .06 
337 .84 
8 1 8 .82 

The attached notes to the accounts form part of th is F inancia l  Statement 

31 ,61 0.48 

5 , 1 46 .65 

26,463.83 

28,997.21 

(2,533.38$) 
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QU EENSLAND CRICKET UMPIRES' AND SCORERS' ASSOCIATION INC. 

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31 MAY 2002 

Assets 

Current Assets 

Cash On Hand 
General Account 
Social Account 
Correspondence Account 
Bar Float 
Cash on Hand 

Total Cash On Hand 
I nventory 

Total Current Assets 

P lant & Equipment 
Plant & Equipment at Cost 
P lant & Equipment Accum Dep 

Tota l P lant & Equipment 

Tota l Assets 

L iab i l it ies 

Net Assets 

Equity 
Prior Year's Surplus/Deficit 
Retained Earnings 
Current Year Surplus/Deficit 

Total Equ ity 

$ 

20,524.21 
4,050.30 
1,345.36 

40.00 
55.00 

$ 

26,014. 87 
675.00 

$ $ 

26,689. 87 

4,521.00 
(2,947.00$) 

1 ,574.00 

28,263.87 

28,263. 87 

(3,590.05$) 
34,387.30 
(2,533.38$) 

28,263. 87 

The attached notes to the accounts form part of this F inancia l  Statement 
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FIRST CLASS APPOINTMENTS 

PETER PARKER 

Queens land V Western Austra l i a  (Pura M i lk  Cup) 
Queen land V New South Wales (Pura M i l k  Cup) 
Queens land V South Austra l i a  (Pura M i l k  Cup)  
Queens land V Victoria (Pura M i l k  Cup) 
Queens land V Tasman ia  ( ING Cup) 
Queens land V New Zea land (Tou r  M atch) 
Austra l ia  V South Africa (O . D . I . ) 
South Africa V N ew Zea land (O . D . I .  - 3 rd Ump i re) 
Austra l ia  V South Africa (O. D . I .  - 3 rd Ump i re) 
Austra l ia  V New Zea land (Test - 3 rd U mpi re) 
Queens land V New South Wales ( I NG  Cup Fina l  - 3 rd U mpire) 
Queens land V Tasman ia  (Pura Cup F ina l  - 3 rd U mpire) 

J IM TORPEY 

Queens land V Western Austra l i a  (Pura M i lk  Cup)  
Queens land V Tasman ia  (Pura M i lk  Cup) 
Queens land V South Austra l i a  (Pura M i l k  Cup)  
Queens land V New South Wales ( I NG  Cup) 
Queens land V Victoria ( I NG  Cup)  
Queens land V New Zea land (Tour  M atch - 3 rd U mpi re) 
Austra l i a  V New Zea land (Test Match - 4th U mpi re) 
South Africa V New Zea land (O. D . I .  - 4th U m pi re) 
Austra l i a  V New Zea land (O. D . I .  - Reserve U mpi re) 

TONY McQUILLAN 

Queens land V New South Wales (Pura M i l k  Cup) 
Queens land V Western Austra l ia  ( ING Cup) 
Queens land V South Austra l i a  ( ING Cup)  
Queens land 2 nd XI V New Zea land (Practice M atch) 

BRUCE OXENFORD 

Queensland V Tasman ia  (Pura M i lk  Cup) 
Queens land V Victoria (Pura M i l k  Cup) 
Queens land V Western Austra l i a  ( ING Cup) 
Queens land V South Austra l i a  ( ING Cup) 
Queens land V New Zea land (Tour  M atch) 
Austra l ia  V South Africa (O. D . I .  - 4th Ump i re) 
U nder 1 7  Carn iva l  V (Queens land Representative) 

LAWRIE M USCH 

Queen land V New South Wales ( I NG  Cup) 
Queens land V Victoria ( I NG  Cup) 
Queens land 2 nd XI V New Zea land (Pract ice Match) 
City V Country (Pract ice M atch) 
Queens land V Tasman ia  (Pura M i lk  Cup  - 3 rd Ump i re) 
Queens land V Victoria (Pura M i l k  Cup  - 3 rd Ump i re) 
Queens land V Western Austra l ia  ( ING Cup - 3 rd U mpire) 
Queens land V Tasman ia  ( ING Cup - 3 rd U m pire) 

GREG CUBIT 

Queens land V Tasman ia  ( ING Cup) 
Queens land 2nd XI V Western Austra l ia  (A.C .B .  Cup) 
Queens land V New South Wales (Colts) 
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SUPPLEMENTARY PANEL 

NORM McNAMARA 
QAS 2 nd XI V N ew Zea land 
QAS Colts V Northern Territory 
Queens land Women V New Zea land 
Queens land Women V New Zea land 
Queens land Women V Western Austra l ia  
Queens land Women V Western Austra l i a  

JOHN ROWE 
QAS Colts V Northern Territory 
QAS Colts V Northern Territory 
Queens land Women V Victoria 
Queens land Women V New Zea land 
Queens land Women V New Zea land 

TIM LAYCOCK 
Queensland 2nd XI V New Zea land 
QAS Colts V New South Wales 
Queens land Women V Western Austra l ia  
Queens land Women V Western Austra l ia  
Under 1 9  Carn iva l  Queens land Representative 

J IM VEIVERS 
QAS Colts V Northern Territory 
Queens land Women V Victoria 
QAS 2 nd XI V Western Austra l i a  2 nd XI (A.C .B .  Cup) 

SEMI-FINALS AND FINALS APPOINTMENTS 

XXXX Grade Competit ion - Semi-F inals 
F irst Grade 
Second Grade 
Th ird Grade 
Fourth Grade 
Fifth Grade 
U 1 8  Grade 

XXXX Grade Competit ion - Finals 
F i rst Grade 
Second Grade 
Th i rd Grade 
Fourth Grade 
Fifth Grade 
U 1 8  Grade 

K & R Plumbing One Day 

Women's Cricket F inals 

Sub-Districts F ina ls 

A McQu i l l an ,  B .  Oxenford , P .  Parker, J .  Torpey 
G. Cub it ,  T .  Laycock, N .  McNamara ,  L. Musch 
I .  Barsby, A Curran ,  J .  Rowe , J .  Ve ivers 
J .  Argus ,  A Bonner, S .  Dean ,  G .  Fazen 
P .  Bo land ,  R .  Johnsen ,  M .  Mo lesworth , N .  Southa l l  
A Eedy, R .  Howard ,  A Loynes ,  D .  Mc iver 

A McQu i l l an ,  J .  Torpey 
G. Cubit ,  N .  McNamara 
T. Laycock, J .  Ve ivers 
A Curran ,  J .  Rowe 
S. Dean ,  G. Fazen 
I .  Barsby, A Loynes 

Semi-F ina l :  

F ina l :  

1 st Grade: 
2nd Grade: 

A McQu i l l an ,  B .  Oxenford , 
P .  Parker, J .  Torpey 
P. Parker, J. Torpey 

A Dore ,  N. O 'Brien 
P .  Sh ine ,  B .  Westpha l  

J .  Ezzy, G .Thompson ,  B .  O 'Rourke , D .  Wi l l s  
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ANALYSIS OF MATCH APPOINTMENTS 

� Name 1 3 4 5 Under 18  One U16 Over Women Total 

Sub Dist Dav .OS 

J .  Argus 6 4 1 ½  5 65½ 

G . Aspinal l  9½ 1 1 35 I 

I I .  Barsby 
I : 46½ 7 4 1 1 s 6 

C . Bel l 1 ½  5 2 1 6½ 

E. Biggs 8 2½ 42½ 

J . Black 1 1 3 5 

P. Boland 10  ½ 1 32½ 

A . Bonner 8½ ½ 1 ½  36½ 

I R . Brown 1 0  8 54½ 
I : 

I 
D . Cast le 4 7 2 4 22 

M. Clarke ½ 4 5½ 1 4 6 51 ½ 

; M . Coleman 6 1 22 

I T . Conroy ½ 2 6½ 9 
A . Cook 2½ 2 4½ 
A. Crook 6½ 1 ½  1 ½  1 0  1 9½ 
G . Cubit 1 0  2 1 6 60 

I A. Curra.n 5 6 1 1 2 8 24 '::.: 
. . .  :•.-.•: 

! S. Dean 8 ½ ½ 1 ½  1 1 2 92½ 
I 

1 0  1 1 12 67 I 1 A. Dore 
G . Durston 1 0  1 2 1 1  
A. Eedy 8 2 6 2· 48½ 

·'' 

J . Ezzy 7½ 3 8 32½ 
G. Fazen 8 1 1 1 6 3 3 1 0 1 ½  
R . Fedrich 6 1 3 4 3 1 0  
J .  Foster 2 8½ 59 

, P . Hardes 5 2 1 3 2 1  
I e .  Hermeston 6 1 

. 
16  

,. 

R . Howard 1 0  1 1 1 1 5 6 1 34 
D. Hunt 1 6 1 4½ 
K .  Jackson 1 6 1 ½  8½ 
M . Jay 9"/2 1 I 6 3 1 47 
R .  Johnsen 4 6½ 2 3 3 69½ 

I P . Johnson 2 8 s 4 28½ 

I J . Kangur 7½ 1 7  
I .· 

K. Knight 6½ 2 1 7 1 9½ 
. .  . I : . 

D . Knott 3½ 6 1 1 0½ 
D. Lawrie 8 3 k 

42 

T . Laycock 7 1 ½  1 5 68½ 
P .  Lindsay 2 1 21 

1 P . L indsay 1 1 0  7 3 40 
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ANALYSIS OF MATCH APPOINTMENTS 

I Name 1 2 3 4 5 Under 1 8  One U16  Over Women Total 
Sub Dist Dav '°' 

A . Loynes 1 1  2 1 6 4 1 99 

R Ma 1erhof le r  4 6 1 0  

D. Mciver 1 1  1 5 39 

N . McNamara 9 2 4 22½ 

A. McOuillan 1 0½ 1 3 254½ 

I M . Mcshane 2 3 6 2 9 1 22½ 

M . Moleswonh 9 ½ 1 76 

P . Monaghan 7 3½ 5 20½ 

0. Moloney 4 3 3½ 2 1 0½ 

L. Musch 6½ 1 2 6 1 20 

N. O'Brien 3 5 1 1 1  65½ 

B . O 'Rourke 4 7 5 4 2 46 

T.  O'Rourke 1 2 6 4 9 

B Oxenford 8 1 ½ 6 44½ 

I P . Parker 6 ½ 5 203 

A . Payne 7 4 3 7 1 28 

C. Popko 9 1 8  
B . Prior 1 0  1 1 2 1  

C .  Pritchard 6½ 2 1 30 

M . Ra lston 1 0  2 1 0  

1 M. Roff 1 5 6 

I J . Rowe 1 0  ½ 1 1 5 1 4 1 59½ 

I G . Sands 4½ 5 1 4 39 

1 P Sh ine 5 6 7 5 32 

N.  S<>ulhall 6 5 1 4 6 1 1 9 

J . Stewart 3 7 1 0  

1 w. Strelow 2 3 3½ 8½ 

N Szkutko 1 5 5 3 86 

I. Tait 3 4 7 

G Thompson 8 2 ½ 67½ 

J . Tobin 5 2½ ½ 2 1 60 I 
J Torpey 7½ 1 5 1 27 

J. Veivers 9½ 3 6 2 1 73½ 

S . Vetsich 5 2 3 1 0  

0. Vinall 1 2 8 4 9½ 

B Westpha l  1 0½ 3 5 6 207½ 

0. White 3 7 ½ 63 

D . Wi l l s  5 6 33 

0. Woodman 4½ 1 1 2  

I . Wyeth 9 ½ ½ 5 5 42½ 
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IN APPRECIA TION 

We desire to record our appreciation of the invaluable assistance given to the Association 
during the year under review from many people and organisations including the following: 

Mr John McKnoulty - Queensland Cricket President , Damien Mullins - Chairman, Mr Graham 
Dixon - Chief Executive Officer, Queensland Cricket Board of Directors , the Brisbane Grade 
Committee, and all members of Queensland Cricket staff. During the past year , the QCU&SA 
has held their General Meetings and Training Seminars at QCHQ. We are very grateful for 
the use of all facilities at Queensland Cricket Headquarters. 

Thanks also to Peter, the Batman, for his fundraising efforts from which our Association 
benefits. Also two autographed bats were given to all Affiliated Bodies to be used for fund 
raising purposes. Our Association continues to enjoy the benefits of the grant scheme to 
offset the costs of our operation expenses. 

The Queensland Cricketers' Club for offering our members a reduction of their club 
membership subscriptions. Also our Executive Committee and Allocation Panel enjoyed the 
hospitality of the Club for all our meetings. Our Association is indebted to the Cricketers' 
Club for their continued support and hospitality extended to our members. 

Castlemaine Perkins for their generous sponsorship of our Bob Spence Medal Dinner and 
the Peter Burge Medal Presentation. 

Gabba Sporting Products for providing members with bowlers' markers and also for the 
beautiful wooden bat box and other merchandise they provided for our raffles. 

The Districts Clubs for the hospitality they extended to our members throughout the 
2001 /02 season. 

Members of the Executive Committee, the Board of Examination and Coaching, Social 
Committee, Grade Allocation Panel, State Director of Umpiring, Observers, Recruitment and 
Development Officer, Statistician, First Class Allocation Panel members, Queensland Cricket 
delegate and Grade Committee representative for the considerable time and effort given to 
the Association during the past year. 

Al l  members who have supported the Association throughout the year. 

Michael Jay 
President 

Nelma Grout 
Secretary 
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